
                                  
REGULAR MEETING 

April 28, 2025 
 
 A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on April 28, 
2025. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners C. Niles, B. Piccola, K. Sayles, J. Shay, 
City Manager B. Lovett and Deputy City Clerk R. Zupan 
  

MINUTES 
 
 Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by K. Sayles that the minutes of the previous 
meeting be approved as written. 
 
AYES: Niles, Piccola, Sayles, Shay Vineall 
 

BILLS 
 
 Motion was made by B. Piccola and seconded by J. Shay that the following bills be 
approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant. 
 
        Fund Warrant No. Date Dollars 
City Claims on 8 4/28/2025            $       9,409.12 
Sewer Claims on 8 4/28/2025             $      3,395.23    
P&L Claims on 8 4/28/2025  $   158,460.94 
Trust & Agency Claims on 8 4/28/2025            $       1,250.00 
  
AYES: Piccola, Sayles, Niles, Shay, Vineall 
 
 

USE OF CITY FACILITIES – AGE REQUIREMENTS FOR CHILDREN 
 
 B. Lovett brought to the attention that there have been some concerns lately about children  
and their behaviors at some of the city facilities (parks, CAC, etc.).  He recommended that we look 
into creating some sort of policy, as other businesses/municipalities do to ensure we have 
something in place to address issues accordingly as they arise.  He is going to follow up with Barry 
VanDreason and will provide examples of what procedures/rules other establishments have in 
place.    
 

COMMISSIONERS REPORTS 
 

B. Piccola asked what the requirements are for the planning board as far as make up and 
appointments.   She inquired about 5 vs 7 members, and the commission vs mayor as appointing 
authority.  The commission asked if the history of it can be looked into. 

 
K. Sayles asked if there were any updates on the pool.  Brandon told the group that Ben 

Heintz and Lupini were in the process of evaluating the pool and will provide details to the pool 
committee ASAP.  Kevin also revisited the top regarding the local law amendment to approve a 
State Trooper being transferred to a municipal police department.  The commission didn’t seem to 
want to pursue the topic further at this time.  

 
W. Vineall asked about the status of St. Helena’s Church and if it was for sale.  He thought 

the city may be interested in at least the parking lot.  B. Lovett was going to follow up with the 
diocese.   

  
 Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by K. Sayles to adjourn.  
 
AYES: Piccola, Sayles, Niles, Shay, Vineall 
      
   Renee Zupan 
          Deputy City Clerk 
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